SAMPLE MEMORANDUM

To: 

All Division and Section Heads                                

1. From:

(Task Force Member – UNDP, UNICEF, UNFPA, UNOPS)

Subject:
Identification of main Record Series and related rules
2. The Task Force on Common Services has approved and funded a consultancy to assist in implementing a Records Appraisal Decision Assistance project developed by the Working Group on Archives and Records Management (WG-ARM).  Scheduled to begin on 1 November 2001, this project requires participating organizations to survey their record holdings and to make available brief descriptions of all groups or classes (record series) under their control.  The survey will also require copies of any policies; rules or procedures (legal, financial, personnel etc.) associated with their record keeping and related business processes.

3. Recent unfortunate events have heightened sensitivity to the protection of our information assets.  Although this project was originally developed in response to frequent requests for specific guidelines on records retention and destruction, we are now faced with the following required institutional measures:

· the expediting of enhanced current records security; 

· implementation of a well-designed disaster and recovery plan; 

· establishment of  a vital records programme;

· identification of paper records warranting digitization on a priority basis; and 

· development of electronic recordkeeping systems and a digital archive.
3. 
Each of your work unit will soon receive survey instructions and a form for registering record series elements. Locally managed and maintained records series, as well as central filing systems, should be documented.  Follow-up meetings may be scheduled with selected units to clarify initial responses. Once completed, record series descriptions should be forwarded to the WG-ARM representative (xxxxxxx name, title, room no) who will pass this on to the project manager and the consultant. We need to have this exercise completed by end-December 2001.

We are counting on your full cooperation and assistance in this exercise.

Thank you

